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Newsletter 

September  2005

Area 5 District 24

Charter Date:  25 September 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict24.org
PO Box 132, CAPALABA QLD 4157

President:  Jill Maclachlan  (H:  3821 0951)

Correspondence/Minutes:  Margaret Finegan  (H:  3207 4442)

Newsletter:  Philippa Fenwick (H: 3822 5093)

	Date
	Events / Date Claimers

	9 September
	Fashion Parade  - Shangri-La Gardens

	12 September
	Dinner meeting at Steven’s by the Bay

	24 September
	Card Making – Barbara Carters

	7-9 October
	District Conference

	10 October
	UN Dinner – Sri Lankan Theme

	16 October
	UN Spring Walk

	19 November
	Christmas Function

	2006
	

	10 March
	International Women’s Day Dinner

	24-29 June
	International Conference – Melbourne

	24 February
	Amelia Earhart Cocktail Party


	Dinner Meeting Details
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DATE
	MONDAY, 12th September  

Apologies must be made to Jo Hieatt on 3396 3295 (bus) or 3398 4817 (home) by Thursday 8TH September.

	VENUE
	Steven’s by the Bay

Pacific Resort Hotel, Middle St

	COST 
	$20

	TIME
	6.30pm for fellowship, 

dinner 7:00pm.  



Jill’s Journal
Another busy Zonta month is under way.  If you missed the last card making session, never mind, there is another one on Saturday 24 September!  We are making cards this time for the International Conference 2006, so the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland name will be spread far and wide.  Thank you Barbara Carter for your creative talent in guiding us.

 

Please remember to get your tickets to the Fashion Parade, as we really do want to make this a worthwhile fundraiser.  Last Wednesday I did an interview with Bay FM to show the flag for our club and to advertise this special event in the process.  If you want tickets to this event on FRIDAY 9 SEPTEMBER, please contact Jo.  Marie Trueman Boutique is popular and I am sure you will enjoy seeing her fashions on our models!

 

On August 16, I attended the Maybanke Accommodation and Support Service Fundraising breakfast.  It was an interesting morning and well attended.  According to reports this month domestic violence in the Redlands is on the increase.  The report further indicated that it has no boundaries, occurring at all social levels.  I am sure our support for victims is appreciated.

 

Thank you to the Zontians representing us at the presentation of the Zonta Moreton TAFE Bursaries on 8 September.  Thanks to Gail Abbott who raised $324 from the sale of entertainment books.  This is a most significant effort.  Judith Trevan Hawke has also been busy fundraising by selling some of her beautifully created scarves.  Missed out?  Ask Judith; I am sure she can make some more in between packing and unpacking houses!

 

At our next meeting we will be discussing the motions to be presented at the District Conference.  There is also an opportunity for us to consider dropping the word "Area" from our name "Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Area Inc".

 

The Presidents' Day organised by Area Directors was on Saturday 27 August and was most worthwhile.

 Yours in Zonta,

JILL

Service and Fund Raising

We have forwarded $1,000 to Maybanke as per our motion at the August meeting for outdoor settings.  Maybanke Accommodation and Support Services are for women and children affected by domestic violence.  There are two refuges functioning at the moment and a third will be re-introduced is the service received more funding some time in the future.

The services offered to these women is accommodation, personal counselling for them and their children by support workers, and on-going support (post-crisis intervention) when they leave the refuge.  Emergency Relief money is still available which is dispensed to Maybanke’s clients and to other people needing assistance through the Redlands Community Centre.

Breakthrough is another program that we are currently supporting and would like donations of the following: bath towels, face washers; socks, t shirts’ toiletries (soap, deodorant, shampoo, conditioner, razors, hair ties, brushes, combs, toothbrushes); pillows, bed linen; washing powder; non perishable food items.  Please bring any of these along to our next meeting

We are currently planning a Travelling Feast for our Christmas function on Saturday 19th November starting with pre dinner drinks at 5.30pm, dinner and desert.  Confirmation of venues will be available shortly.

Janet
PR & Programme

As part of the VIP Welcome Gift Program at the International Convention we will be donating $16 as required.

Operation Christmas Child – please bring to the September meeting shoeboxes with the following inside: Something to…..

.. Love – Teddy bears, koalas, dolls, soft toys

.. Play With – balls, zoo animals, trucks/cars, finger puppets, puzzles, skipping rope etc

.. Write/Draw with/on – texta, colouring books, colouring pencils, exercise books, notepads etc

.. Personal Hygiene – toothbrush, toothpaste, hairbrush, hair clips/scrunchies, soap (wrapped) etc.

.. Eat/Chew – wrapped hard lollies, lifesavers etc

.. Wear – t-shirts, underwear, sunglasses, hats, beanies, scarves, socks etc.

DO NOT INCLUDE – Chocolates, medicines, breakable items, second hand goods, makeup, razors, liquids; marbles, anything of a political, racial r religious nature.

Mark the box applicable for either a girl or boy and age category – Infant; 2-4yrs; 5-9yrs 10-14yrs.

Status of Women 

The calibre of the applicants for YWPA was exceptional and interviews have taken place, the winner will be announced at the September meeting.

Best wishes

Jill Allen

United Nations Committee

The year is quickly passing. I owe an apology to members; the Spring Walk is only 3km if we walk from The Grandview Hotel to the Lighthouse and return. I announced the distance at the dinner meeting from my home to the Lighthouse! The Grandview is able to arrange a morning tea at 10am on 16th October. I propose that all walkers pay $10.00 to participate in the walk and this will cover morning tea and a 'donation' to UNIFEM. If we rendezvous at 9 am then there is plenty of time for a leisurely stroll and a relaxing 'cuppa' on the walkers return.

 

UN Dinner at the October meeting will celebrate the links between the Zonta Wynnum Redlands Club and Sri Lanka. Stephen has promised an interesting and low spice evening.  Would members bring any Sri Lankan memorabilia to share with members at the dinner, if they have artefacts or 'stories to tell’? Thank you.  Further information will be available at the September dinner meeting. 

Until then,

Judith Trevan-Hawke
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Fashion Parade





Friday 9 September





7pm  Cost $38


Shangri-La Gardens





1969 Wynnum Rd


Wynnum West





Zonta Birthdays


 


Julie Hossack – 13 September


Andrea West – 16 September


Barbara Carter – 17 September


Judith Trevan-Hawke – 22 September
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